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Appendix 1 – Summary of Responses to Statutory Consultation 
 
There were a total of 9 responses to the consultation process. The responses 
received indicated overwhelming support for the proposals. A summary of the 
answers given is provided below. 
 
Question 1 – Do you support the proposal to relocate the Compass Centre provision 
for Key Stage 3 pupils and collocate it with a permanent base for Key Stage 1 & 2 
pupils on the Millbrook site? (Please tick one answer only) 
 

Yes 8 

No 1 

Unsure 0 

 
Question 2 – If you’ve answered “no” or “unsure” to the first question, would you 
prefer for the proposal to be approved with amendments; for an alternative option to 
be considered; or for things to stay as they are? (Please tick one answer only) 
 

Approve with amendments 0 

Alternative option 1 

No change 0 

 
Question 3 – We would also like to know a bit about you. This information is optional 
and will be used in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998. (Please tick as 
many boxes as apply) 
 
I am a: 

 

Parent/Carer 3 

Member of School Staff 2 

Member of the School Management Committee 2 

Other 3 

 
Further Comments: 
 
As the responses received were generally in support of the proposals, so too were 
the comments made. These included: 

• “Excellent idea to bring both facilities together.” 

• “These proposals look very positive for the city pupils in need of this type of 
provision. The location is always problematic for some – it is a long way from 
Harefield and Thornhill, but the pupils have managed to attend the Compass 
School, and have shown that they can travel the distance.” 

• “To have a base for Key Stage 1 & 2 is an excellent idea… I have nothing but 
praise for Alternative Learning.” 

 
As indicated above, one respondent did not support the proposals. The response 
stated that “the proposed location is completely untenable for pupils in the east of the 
city. Effectively, such a move would render PRU provision non-viable as an option for 
purchased support. The impact on permanent exclusions is, in my view, 
unacceptable.” 


